
 

 

 

 

 

  

Clayton Elementary 

February Newsletter 

Hello CES Families! We have had an exciting winter so far.  

I want to thank everyone who donated to the Ronald McDonald House fundraiser. Clayton Elementary School raised the 

largest amount in the district totaling $687.00. Thank you for your generosity and compassion.  

Our fourth grade spelling bee took place on January 11, 2024. It was an extremely competitive Bee and we are very proud of the 

8 students who represented our fourth grade classes.  Our first place winner was Saige Harrison, second place was Karoline 

Bartsch, and third place was Jaxson Sweetman. We are extremely proud of each and every student who competed in our annual 

spelling bee. The top 8 who participated from our fourth grade class were: Saige Harrison, Karoline Bartsch, Jaxson 

Sweetman, Christian Hrivnak, Jaxson Monioudis, Brandon Murray, Salina Sargent, and Cora Gosch.  

As mentioned in the January newsletter, our librarian Susan Zolper is hosting another Book Fair for our students. The Book 

Fair will run from January 29-February 2.  

We are showing our Appreciation to our Guidance Counselor, Mrs. Yatskevich, the week of February 5th. She dedicates all of 

her time to students by pushing into classrooms, meeting in small groups, and meeting individually with those who are in 

need. She is a huge asset to our school and we are very grateful for her.  

We are also showing our appreciation to our bus drivers. Bus Driver appreciation is the week of February 12th. If you get the 

chance, please thank your child’s bus driver. Our bus drivers are dedicated to the safety and care of our students. We are 

grateful for all of them!  

As always, we appreciate the home-school connection and open communication. Please call us if you have any questions or 

concerns.  

Please Join us on the following social media accounts:  

Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/ClaytonElementarySchool   

Instagram @clayton_eagles 

School website https://www.smyrna.k12.de.us/ces  

 

Calendar of Events: 
February 2nd – 90s day for the 90th day of school 

February 8th – Kids Heart Challenge in the gym 

February 9th – Wear Super Bowl or Football gear 

February 12th – No school for students 

February 14th – Wear pink, red, or hearts 

February 19th – President’s Day – no school   

February 20th – 100th day of school – dress like a 100 year old person 

February 29th – RARE disease fundraiser – bring $1 and wear a RARE hat all day 
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February Newsletter 

Clayton Elementary School 

A Message from Associate Principal, Mr. Daws- 

As the colder weather brings on greater opportunities for sniffles, coughs, and general illness, we 

fully understand that your child may not feel well enough to attend school and may need to stay home. 

If your child needs to stay home, please provide a note to excuse their absence. Medical notes from a DR 

are the best, but we understand that every case of the sniffles doesn’t warrant a trip to the doctor. We 

will accept up to 10 parent notes per school year to excuse an absence. If you know that your child will 

be absent for a prolonged period, please contact us in the office to see how we can help. One of the 

biggest indicators of academic success is being present in class to receive instruction. We are always 

here to help. The partnership between house and school is a crucial piece in supporting your child to be 

successful, so please communicate any attendance needs or concerns with us. 

 

February is Dental Health Month 

It is important for children to develop healthy oral habits at an early age to ensure a lifetime of 

healthy smiles.   
 

Tooth decay can lead to problems with eating, speaking and learning.   

Dental pain can make it difficult to focus on completing schoolwork.  
 

The American Dental Association recommends the following for good oral hygiene: 
 

 Brush your teeth at least twice a day with a fluoride toothpaste 

 Floss between teeth daily 

 Eat a well-balanced diet 

 Limit between meal snacks especially those sugary sweets and sodas 

 Visit a dentist for regular check-ups 

 Wear protective mouth guards during athletic activities 
 

If you need help finding a local dentist, please feel free to call the nurse’s office 302-653-3147 for 

assistance. 
 



  
Greetings Clayton families 

It has been so much fun going into all our classes each month to talk about things 

such as responsibility, kindness, mindfulness, and growth mindset. This month, 

students in all grade levels will take part in a guidance lesson around celebrating 

identity and diversity. The students will learn about both the physical characteristics 

and those below the surface that make up their identity or the pieces of their unique 

puzzle. We will discuss those traits that are visible in a mirror as well as those 

things that are woven in our life such as culture, values, goals, hobbies, thoughts, 

and personality traits. All these things make each of our students “perfectly 

perfect”. The lesson will conclude with why it is so important to not only learn about 

what makes each of them special and unique but also why it is so important to listen 

to and learn about others to appreciate all that the world has to offer and to make 

sure we are making everyone feel welcomed. As always, if you have any questions or 

concerns that I can assist with, please feel free to reach out via email at 

sarah.yatskevich@smyrna.k12.de.us or via phone at 302-653-8587. 

January Student of the Month 

Kindergarten First Grade Second Grade Third Grade Fourth Grade 

Treon Kitson Riley 
Adamczyk 

Amani 
Downes 

Olivia Cooper JonCarlo 
Camacho 

Willow 
Maloney 

Evan Alvarez Amauri 
McDonald 

Isabella 
Davis 

Simon Gandy 

Rory Stone Zachary 
Kassien 

William 
Menasion 

Rachel Fiske Aubrey 
McDonald 

Tansley 
Zulkowski 

Nash Noval Carson Scuse Padyn Hewes Andrew 
VanArdsdall 

 Pamalick 
Touray 

 Autumn Otto  

Keep Up The Great Work! 



 

 

Mrs . Massey’s Reading Review 

February is here! It is a month full of Valentine’s Day activities, Black 
History Month recognition, and Groundhog Day and President’s Day 
themes and crafts. Seriously, February is packed with amazing learning 
opportunities! 

Did you know February also is “I Love to Read” month? That is right: an 
entire month dedicated to promoting a love of reading and being read 
to. 

Families can foster a love for reading and support their child's literacy 
development at home. Here are some ways families can help their children 
become better readers at home:  

 


